Florida Chapter of The Wildlife Society

Summer Board Meeting

U.S. Forest Service Seminole Ranger Station, Umatilla, Florida

4 August 2004
Attendees: Carrie Sekerak, Jay Exum, John Humphrey, Bill Giuliano, Clint Smith, Steve Stiegler, Arnold Brunell, John Morgan, Dale Gawlik, Steve Rockwood, Larry Perrin
Absent: None

	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order
	President Carrie Sekerak called the meeting to order at 1013
	

	Reading of the Winter Board Meeting Minutes
	Motion to approve with editorial revisions
	Approved 

	Report of Treasurer
	Arnold Brunell  reported that the balance as of August was $21,508.  The balance one year ago was $19,027, for a net difference of $2,481.  Annual expenses were $4,363 and income was $8,672.  The Chapter made about $1,000 net on new merchandise sales including the cost of the credit card processing expenses.  Credit card fees amounted to about $175.  It was suggested that as the Treasurer position gets more complex, it would be beneficial to get help from more people.  Also, Arnold is considering ways to make the transition between Treasurers more efficient and reduce the learning curve of each new Treasurer.  
	Arnold Brunell will prepare a written proposal of ideas to address these issues.  

	Report of Committees
	
	

	Audit
	No activity at this time
	

	Program
	Jay Exum provided a written report of two options for the Fall Meeting Agenda.  The meeting will be somewhere in the panhandle.  Option 1 was a two-day meeting with a half-day business meeting and one workshop centered on the Strategic Plan.  Option 2 was a three-day meeting with a half-day business meeting and two days of workshops on technical topics.  There was discussion of how to implement workshops.  It was suggested that it if workshops were structured to provide credit for county workers, it would encourage their participation.   The Strategic Plan calls for the appointment of a Workshop Chair and committee and it directs that the membership survey should be used to identify potential workshop topics of interests.  It was agreed that the Chapter is not ready to provide technical workshops because there is no Workshop Chair and Committee and the membership survey has not yet been completed.  The consensus was to go with option 1.  The Spring Conference will be a joint meeting with the Coastal Plain Chapter of the Society for Ecological Restoration at the Brooker Creek Environmental Center in Tarpon Springs, north of Tampa.  The hotels are several miles from the meeting center.  There will be a single registration process and fee but there will be a joint plenary session.  Thereafter, there will be concurrent sessions.  All talks will be at a single location on a Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday on either March 15, 16, and 17 or on March 16, 17 and 18.  
	

	Conservation
	Becky Smith wrote that committee was very involved with feral cat issues.  Becky attended the second feral cat forum in Key Largo in July.  The meeting was productive.  A third feral cat forum will be held in the Titusville area on October 1, 2004.  Becky will be speaking at the conference on Homeless Animal Management and Policy in Orlando on August 19, 2004.  Carrie reported that the Ocala National Forest Public Access EIS draft will be issued in August 2004.  
	

	Membership
	Carrie Sekerak reporting for Rog Vanderhoof suggested that the Chapter should identify active conservation personnel in the state and call them to solicit their membership.   
	

	Education
	Bill Giuliano was welcomed as the new Chair.  No activity to report.  
	

	Information
	It was noted that Hugh Boyter is actively keeping the web site updated.  There was consensus that emails notices should be sent to members periodically, perhaps quarterly, to notify them of the updated web site.  
	

	Certification
	Brian Scheick wrote that the Chapter web site will be modified to better address certification by including links to the TWS certification web page and providing a list of frequently asked questions on certification.  
	

	Awards
	Tim O’Meara phoned in that he would send several announcements for nominations for the Herb Kale Award throughout the fall.  He has asked the Board to recommend committee members that could be on his review team.
	

	Scholarship
	Maria Zondervan wrote that the committee lost one member and is looking for a new member.  Applicants have been overwhelmingly from UF.  The Chapter will make an effort to broaden the pool of applicants.  
	

	Nomination
	Larry Perrin reported that the election will occur just prior to the spring meeting and nominations will go out this fall.  This coming election will be for the majority of elected positions.  Larry requested that members send the names of any potential candidates to the Nomination Committee.  
	

	Fund raising
	Larry Perrin distributed a Funding Plan, which was reviewed by the Funding Task Force prior to the Board meeting.  It was estimated that if the Strategic Plan was fully implemented it would cost an additional $40,000 annually.  Two options for raising the additional funds were considered.  One option was to increase the amount of annual donations through an expansion of the Sponsorship Committee’s activity.  A second option was to raise the funds for an endowment, which would provide annual revenue from interest.     
	The Board directed the committee to proceed with the second option and develop a more detailed action plan.

	Student Chapter Report
	Clint Smith reported that the Student Chapter continued to check and clean nest boxes but they did not band nestlings this year.  The wild game dinner will be in early February.  The UF Student Chapter will host the Southeastern Conclave on 3-5 March, 2005.   The URL for the conclave is http://conference.ifas.ufl.edu/wildlife.
	

	OLD BUSINESS
	
	

	FFWCC Reorganization
	Still in progress.  Email address domain has changed to myfwc.com for all personnel.
	

	Strategic Plan
	Jay Exum reported that there will be a Strategic Plan Workshop at the Fall meeting.  Steve Stiegler distributed a draft of the electronic membership questionnaire and received editorial comments from Board.  The results of the survey will be presented to the membership at the fall meeting. 
	

	2008 National Conference
	Carrie Sekerak reported that the Chapter’s bid package to host the conference required letters of support from agencies that might have personnel involved in the TWS meeting.  The Chapter received strong letters of support from the U.S. Forest Service, University of Florida, and U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service.  A weaker letter of support was provided by the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission.  The Florida Department of Environmental Protection declined to pledge support for the meeting.  
	

	COWCH
	No action since last meeting.  Paul Moler is the contact person. 
	

	NEW BUSINESS
	
	

	TWS 2004 National meeting
	The meeting will be in Calgary, Alberta.  Four Board members (Steve Rockwood, and John Humphrey) will be considered as candidates for Chapter-sponsored travel to the meeting.  Committee leaders that will be considered are Becky Smith, Rog Vanderhoof, and Hugh Boyter. 
	

	Chapter of the Year
	Carrie Sekerak reported that the Florida Chapter received the TWS Chapter of the Year Award for 2004.  TWS requested 1-6 photos of Chapter events.  The award will be presented at the annual meeting in Calgary.
	

	Student conclave funding
	Bill Giuliano reported that the estimated total cost will be $40,000.  About 500 students are expected to participate.  The Student Chapter needs to raise $20,000 of which they currently have $9,000.  A motion was passed to donate $1,500 with a match of up to $1,000 for UF Department of Wildlife Ecology and Conservation faculty contributions by October 25, 2004. 
	Motion passed

	Bylaws update and new committee structure
	Carrie Sekerak noted that the bylaws need to be updated to reflect the structure of committees under the Strategic Plan.  The Budget Committee is a standing committee and the Education and Information Committees are now separate.  The issue was tabled for future discussion. 
	

	Meeting adjourned 
	Meeting was adjourned at 1553. 
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